
 

 
 
 
  

March  
Wednesday 3  School Photo Day (make sure you have placed your order) 
    See further in the newsletter 
 
Thursday 18  Harmony Day 
 
Thursday 25  Kindergarten Eye Sight Screening 
 
Friday 26   Kindergarten Eye Sight Screening 
 

 
April 
 
Thursday 1   LAST DAY OF TERM 1 
 
Tuesday 20  FIRST DAY OF TERM 2 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

BARDIA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

 
37 Arthur Allen Drive 

Bardia NSW 2565 
               9605 2459  

Term 1 – Week 6 – 2021 
 
 

Disclaimer:   
Bardia Public School does not endorse any product or services advertised in this newsletter. 
 



Message from the Principal 
 
Dear BPS Community, 
 

Bardia Public School Parents and Citizens Association (BPS P&C):  
Most of you have become members of the BPS community within the last three years. Many of you have 
had little experience with a P&C. Because it is my role to keep the BPS community fully informed about 
events that effect you and the operation of the school, I provide the following information: 
 
Background:  
In December of 2016, 100% of the BPS P&C membership voted to disband the P&C. There were numerous 
reasons for this decision. The most prominent reason was that the members of the P&C were exhausted, 
they had given their all in the service of the school.  
 
It was then decided, unanimously, to see if a loose structure of supporting the school was viable. Parents 
and carers would sign up for individual fundraising events and have complete control over when and for 
how long they would contribute to fund raising. This loose structure was to be called Friends of Bardia. 
The school’s role was to provide information evenings (Pedagogy for Parents), open days (Harmony Day, 
Grandparents Day, etc.) and support evenings where teachers could instruct parents in how to teach their 
children at home. Friends of Bardia was successful in these aims and endeavours. Unfortunately, since the 
onset of the pandemic at the beginning of 2020 no Friends of Bardia events have been possible. 
 
Recent Events: 
Mrs Amy Rankin, a parent at BPS, has announced that she and seven other parents will recommence the 
BPS P&C. Mrs Rankin has developed a survey which will be emailed to you later today or tomorrow. The 
purpose of the survey is to find out if you wish to be involved in the P&C and how much involvement you 
are willing to commit. The meeting that has been organised for Tuesday 16th March at 6.00pm – 7.00pm 
in the library will still take place. Mrs Rankin will chair this meeting. Those people who made the School 
Stream cut will be emailed their permission to attend the meeting (COVID-19 rules apply). 
 
The School’s Role: 
P&Cs run separately to schools and are governed by their own rules. In short, the school plays no role in 
the management of the P&C. From today, all enquiries about the P&C should be directed to Mrs Rankin.  
 
According to P&C rules, unless a teacher has a child attending the school and is a paid-up member of the 
P&C, he/she may not contribute to the running of the P&C and cannot vote in any P&C elections. 
   
Two half hour periods of administration officer time will be allocated to the P&C each week. Yes, this is 
an additional burden for our overworked office staff; however, it is necessary that the school forward 
messages to the community from the P&C via the school’s communication systems.  
  
The Principal’s Role: 
My role is to provide the P&C information about teaching and learning at the school and a timetable of 
school events. Requests for information should be provided to the school in writing with a minimum of 
24 hours’ notice prior to any P&C meeting. This will allow for accurate information being provided. 
  
At the meeting held on the 16th March, parents and carers may request that I provide an outline of the 
problems that affect the operation of P&Cs across NSW and possible solutions to these problems.  
 
My role, not just in relation to the P&C, is to also ensure that the extremely important work of the BPS 
staff is not impeded or interfered with in any way. The education of the children is paramount. 
  
 
 



The Future: 
Certainly, re-establishing the P&C is the easy part. The measure of the re-established P&C’s success will 
be in ensuring that the P&C: 

• has a positive culture based on democratic principles,  
• consults regularly with the whole parent and carer community, 
• is inclusive of the diverse cultures that make up our community, 
• develops a positive relationship with the school, 
• and always places the needs of the school before the needs of the P&C. 

 
It is my sincerest hope that the P&C is successful in every one of these endeavours.  
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

The swimming carnival was a great success. The children had a great day and despite 10 minutes of rain, 
the weather was kind to us – not too hot. 
 
A massive thank you to Miss Care for organising the event. No doubt some of you have organised your 
children’s birthday parties – and gained a few grey hairs in the process. Try to imagine organising a 
swimming carnival for hundreds of children with layers of complex mandatory bureaucracy attached!  
 
I know that a couple of parents missed the deadline for the payment and the permission note. 
Unfortunately, their children were not permitted to attend the carnival. Please take any deadline for 
payment and permission notes seriously. With 815 students we simply do not have the staff or the time 
to rearrange all the complex logistical procedures associated with such events for individual parents. 
  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

I am often asked by parents for my opinion about the likely trajectory regarding COVID-19 in NSW and its 
impact on our school. To be frank, I know as much as anybody else. Although, if you take a look at the 
rolling seven day average for new cases and deaths worldwide, both are plunging! This is great to see. 
 
Once those in the front line in the fight against COVID-19 and our most vulnerable citizens are inoculated, 
inoculations will be rolled out across the community. This is a huge logistical undertaking and will probably 
take the rest of this year. Looking into my crystal ball, I reckon by late spring we will be entering a new 
phase where school activities will be somewhat normal; by the end of summer 2022 we may be as close 
to the new “covid-normal” as we are likely to get. Fingers crossed! 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

The Bardia PS Facebook page is about to be closed permanently. Should any parents/carers wish to 
commence a Facebook page for parents/carers at this school, it is their right to do so.  
 

Please note: The school takes no responsibility for anything written or placed on any Facebook page. 
Information about our school posted on Facebook may or may not be accurate. My advice is to please 
be careful with anything you write. The NSW laws regarding libel apply to anything written on Facebook 
and a number of parents in NSW have been successfully sued for making libellous statements.  
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Soon we will be sending out information about enrolling in Denham Court Public School to those who live 
in this school’s catchment area. Denham Court PS will open in Term 3 – the exact date to be verified.  
 
I do encourage those parents to consider transferring their child(ren). It will be of benefit to your children 
to be going to school with their immediate neighbours. The school will be brand new. There will be lots 
of room for the foreseeable future. Bardia PS will soon grow beyond its capacity – unfortunately, this will 
result us having demountables on our lovely oval! 



For those of you who decide to remain, that is your choice. You are welcome to do so. No one will be 
forced to enrol in the new school. 
 
Please note that out-of-area applications for Denham Court PS will only be accepted under exceptional 
circumstances.  
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
The large majority of parents and carers at BPS have been happy to have their children take part in the 
programs provided by Dance Fever for the past eight years. The equipment they provide is excellent and 
the highly trained staff are very popular with the children. The programs provided by Dance Fever are 
excellent value. At $3 per week, programs of this type rarely come any cheaper.  
 
The full PDHPE program is provided by the teachers at BPS. Dance Fever’s programs are in addition to the 
school’s PDHPE program and are optional.  
 
While the school does encourage parents and carers to allow their children to take part in these programs, 
a small number of parents elect not to have their children take part. The school understands and respects 
this choice. These children are provided alternate educational activities. 
 
The only downside of running these programs is the huge workload they generate for our overworked 
office staff. We are extremely grateful to all those parents who pay and provide permission for their child 
to attend promptly. 
 
Please note that following the initial communication and often numerous reminders, the language to 
indicate deadlines will be polite, but blunt and factual. This is necessary when communicating with 1630 
parents and carers and helps to ensure clear communication. 
 
If you are having difficulties meeting school costs, please discuss this with Meaghan Gittoes (our super-
efficient Acting Business Manager) on 9605 2459. 
 
Mr B. Moseley 
Principal 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Swimming Carnival 2021 
 

On Tuesday the 16th of February we held our 3-6 Swimming Carnival at Macquarie Fields Leisure Centre. 
Although the weather wasn’t what we had hoped for, the students had a fantastic day either competing 
in races or having fun at the Splash Park and novelty events. 15 of our students were then selected to 
represent Bardia at the Zone Swimming Carnival on Friday the 26th of February. It was a successful day 
for our school with nine of our students selected to attend the Regional Carnival on the 9th of March. 
Good luck Kelsey, Jack, Talon, Addison, Kalan, Maddy, Shreeya, Evie and Quinn!  
Miss Care & Miss Kinder  
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
Hindu Scripture 

 Volunteers needed 
 

We are looking for some parent volunteers to run our Hindu scripture classes every Friday from 1.10 to 1.40pm. If 
you are interested, you will be connected to the Hindu organisation who will provide some training for you.  
 
Please contact the school and speak to Miss Kinder so she can organise for the Hindu organisation to contact you.  
 
Thank you  
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 



 
 
 
  



  

 

COMING SOON 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 
 

We desperately need 
boxes of tissues for 

our classrooms. 
All donations are very 

much appreciated!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

UNIFORM INFORMATION 

 
Don’t forget to bring your child’s hat and 
jacket purchases to the office for embroidery 
with their unique initials. We retain a register 
of all records so we can return any lost items 
to the students. 
Embroidery service is on FRIDAY MORNINGS 
only 

 

FROM THE OFFICE 

Our Eftpos service is 
available between  
8:30am – 12:00pm 

 

 

 

      
   

 

 

   LOST  

                      PROPERTY 
We have a quite a number of uniform items in 
lost property with no names.  If your child has 
lost clothing that does not have their name on it 
but you feel you would recognise it, please go 
through the lost property (located in front of the 
office) 
 

 
We kindly ask to send 
tissues which are urgently 
needed 
 





 
 

 
 

 
   

 



 

 

 
 

BARDIA PUBLIC SCHOOL - UNIFORM PRICE LIST. 
Macdonald Road 
Bardia, NSW, 2565 Phone : 9605 2459 
Email : bardia-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website : www.bardia-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

 
Available from our retail shop at 45A Oxford Road in Ingleburn. 

 
Proudly supplied by : 
SKOOL UNIFORMS PTY LTD 
Shop 45A Oxford Road, Ingleburn, 2565 
Phone : 9829-1027 
Email : skooluniforms168@gmail.com 

Prices effective 1/1/2021 inclusive of GST. 
GIRLS UNIFORM SIZES PRICE 

Dress 1, 2, 3, 4, 6, 8, 10, 12 and 14 $62.00 
Polo Shirt with Logo 5, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 and M $31.00 
Jazz Pants 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14 and 16 $27.00 
Skort 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14 and 16 $25.00 
Navy Tights 4 to 6, 6 to 8, 8 to 10, 10 to 12, Ladies 2 to 8 $11.00 

BOYS UNIFORM   

Polo Shirt with Logo 5, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 and M $31.00 
Microfibre Shorts 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 and M $22.00 
UNISEX UNIFORM   

Polar Fleecy Jumper with Logo 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16, M and L $36.00 
Bomber Jacket with Logo 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 and M $46.00 
Fleecy T/Pants with Cuffs 4, 6, 8, 10, 12, 14 and 16 $24.00 
Bucket Hat with Logo XS (53cm), S (55cm), M (57cm), L (59cm) $15.00 
Sport Socks S (9 to 2), M (2 to 7), L (7 to 12) $11.00 
White Socks 9 to 12, 13 to 3, 2 to 8 $4.00 
PAYMENT BY CASH, EFTPOS, CREDIT CARD (VISA / MASTERCARD) AND INTERNET (EFT) AVAILABLE. 
Account name : Skool Uniforms BSB : 012318 Account number : 498172378  
Reference is BPS plus childs name and surname. V5 

 
Shop opening hours : Monday to Friday 9am to 5pm, Saturday 10am to 2pm. 
In the January peak period our opening hours will be extended to Monday to Friday 
8.30am to 6pm and Saturday and Sunday 9am to 5pm from 5/1/2021 till the end of 
February, 2021. 

 
Dear Parents - given the new normal with Covid 19 and the required social distancing we can 
only accommodate 3 customers in the shop at any time. We recommend for the 2021 back to 
school period that you plan your purchases earlier in January to avoid the likely long queues 
in late January, 2021 and throughout February 2021. 
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